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 On behalf of the Chairmen of the three subsidiary bodies of the Security 
Council established pursuant to resolutions 1267 (1999), 1373 (2001) and 1540 
(2004), which deal with the issue of terrorism, I would like to give an update on the 
continued cooperation among the Committees and their expert groups. 
 During the past six months, the Al-Qaida and Taliban 1267 Sanctions 
Committee, the Counter-Terrorism Committee (CTC) and the 1540 Committee and 
their respective expert groups have increased cooperation, as requested by the 
Security Council in recent resolutions pertaining to the three Committees, notably 
in resolutions 1805 (2008), 1810 (2008) and 1822 (2008). 
 The three Committees attach great importance to coordination and 
cooperation among their expert groups, namely, the Monitoring Team, the Counter-
Terrorism Committee Executive Directorate (CTED) and the 1540 Committee 
experts. The Committees welcome the continuing efforts of the expert groups to 
develop common strategies on areas of common concern, to organize joint 
workshops, to coordinate their participation in conferences and joint country visits, 



Experts from CTED and the 1540 experts attended the subregional workshop on 
counter-terrorism, legislative initiatives and international cooperation held in Suva, 
Fiji, from 1 to 2 June 2009. They also attended the annual meeting of the Pacific 
Working Group on Counter-Terrorism, which was also held in Suva, on 3 June 
2009. 
 In addition to those workshops, the three expert groups are exploring the use 
of common video conferences. The Committees believe that such workshops and 
interactive discussions with officials from capitals are very important tools for 
enhancing dialogue with Member States, to help improve understanding of the 
distinct, although connected, mandates of the three Committees and to assist 
Member States in the implementation of the relevant resolutions. 
 After presenting the common strategy to engage with international, regional 
and subregional organizations, entities and agencies, which is still under 
consideration, the Monitoring Team, CTED and the 1540 Committee experts have 
continued to work on a common approach to relevant international, regional and 
subregional organizations. The expert groups also continue to coordinate their 
visits to Member States, to explore whether those visits could be conducted jointly, 
and to coordinate their participation at relevant conferences. When an expert 
group does not participate in a visit, they exchange information on the Member 
State that is to be visited. In addition, the three expert groups also share their 
reports on their visits, whenever possible. Since the last joint meeting, Monitoring 
Team members have participated in one CTC 
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